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English Learning for Summer Term (2) 
Next half term would normally see us focus on our summer play. Over recent years we have produced Romeo and Juliet, Wind in the Willows, Robin Hood and Jam. These events have always been a lot of hard work for you children and us adults but they lead to very special events for the whole community to enjoy and give us wonderful memories to treasure.

Sadly we will not be able to have a summer play this year for obvious reasons. However, that does not mean you can’t become playwrights yourselves and produce scripts for the play that cannot be.
You can consider yourself the William Shakespeare or Charles Dickens of your time. You will choose the style of play you write – will it be a comedy or a tragedy for example? Will it be set in the past, in present times or in the future? Where will it be set?
You will write the story your play script is about. Then you will turn that story into a play script.

You will choose the characters and assign children from either class to fill those roles. Nursery will need to be included and you will choose, or write, a song for them to perform.
You will design the set and consider what scenery and props would be needed. Costume design will also be your responsibility.
Your play script will build up over the weeks. It will need to include important features of this style of writing such as stage direction, the story broken into different acts and scenes, and character lists.

Whether you are going to be attending school or continuing to learn at home everybody will be completing this same piece of work. This should lead to you all having a high quality, detailed piece of writing of some length together with stage designs and other more artistic elements. 
Remember this will cover the whole half term.
Older children will be expected to work more independently and produce a play script that is capable of being used to great effect. There are seven weeks of learning after half term, if you think about the amount of learning and writing you would normally do each week in school; that should give you an idea of how much effort and time we would wish you to give this project. As the older children you would have had the bigger roles in a play which would have required more input from yourself in terms of line learning and acting.
Younger children, you can still aspire to reach the quality produced by the older children, many of you are very good writers and have proved to be good actors in past productions too. Your play script will still need to include all the features of this style of writing and the story will be yours. You will probably need more support from adults or older siblings if you are learning at home or from school staff if you are learning there. In terms of time you spend on this we still expect a significant amount of time and effort each week from you.
For now, please do not start writing the play script, I will break this greater task down for you each week into more manageable tasks and share these on Google Classroom and the school website (or in class if you are there). 
If you are inspired to get going then begin thinking of ideas for your play. These could be stories written by others, for example Harry Potter by JK Rowling or The Secret Garden by Frances Hodgson Burnett, or ideas that are wholly from your own brilliant imagination.
